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TESTIMONY ON SB 2196 
House Education Committee 

March 9, 2021 
by Ann Ellefson, Director of Academic Support 

 (701) 328-2488 
Department of Public Instruction 

 
 
 
Mr. Chairman and members of the committee: 

 My name is Ann Ellefson, Director of the Office of Academic Support of the 

North Dakota Department of Public Instruction (NDDPI). I am here today 

representing NDDPI to provide supportive testimony for SB 2196, which provides 

for the establishment of a North Dakota learning continuum, local district mastery 

framework, and provides flexibility regarding the requirements for instructional time.  

 When SB 2186 was passed by the legislative assembly in 2017, I had the 

honor to work with a cross department team in the development, rollout, and support 

of the innovative education programming bill. Also, during the 2016-2017 school 

year, the state began working with the KnowledgeWorks Foundation—a well-

known, established organization supporting competency-based education, with over 

twenty years of experience in supporting education reform and transforming 

educational systems. Together, the NDDPI and KnowledgeWorks secured a five-year 

commitment of philanthropic dollars to support transformational systems change in 

North Dakota. This opportunity, referred to as North Dakota Personalized, 

Competency-Based Education (ND PCBL), was open to all districts throughout the 
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state and today, three years later, we continue to work with four districts on 

innovative change. I have enclosed a full list of districts operating under the 

Innovative Education Program flexibility as well as those who have submitted formal 

inquiries (Attachment A). 

 As the department lead for the personalized, competency-based education 

work in North Dakota, I am honored to work so closely with these districts. It has 

provided the state education department great insight on the complexity and logistics 

of transforming educational systems and informed our practices moving forward. 

 When the legendary SB 2186 was passed by the 2017 legislative assembly, the 

intent was to provide local school districts the flexibility to “do school differently.” 

Then, as advocates for educational change, we would examine those common best 

practices or barriers and seek to adjust the ND Century Code accordingly. Today, SB 

2196 does just that. The department strongly believes that personalized, competency-

based learning systems are a way for North Dakota schools and districts to better 

meet student needs by addressing each students’ unique learning styles and personal 

strengths.  

 Mr. Chair and members of the committee, this concludes my testimony. I 

would be happy to answer any questions. 
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